Greetings from Sanctuary Blessed Life - Ancestor Liberation - True Parents Day

Dorit Smith March 22, 2017

Dear Parents, Candidates, and Advocates:

Spring is here! We just went through a great snowstorm. Heavenly Father has so much love, power, and creativity.

This morning I read the following in the 16th book of the CSG, page 2442, regarding the explanation of the Family Pledge.

"What is the meaning of the pledge number three? The third pledge is the textbook of the heavenly kingdom. What Adam and Eve failed to perfect was the Four Great Realms of Heart. Married life is the final destination for the perfection of sons and daughters, the final destination for the perfection of brothers and sisters, the final destination for the perfection of couples, and the final destination for the perfection of parents. Through our married life, we should give birth to holy sons and daughters. They are the fruits. That is why parents' love for their children does not change for a thousand years or ten thousand years. In this sense, the position of a married couple is awesome.

Marriage is then the place where we can see the flower of hope for humankind coming into bloom, where the children that humanity has been hoping for can appear. It is the place where the flower of hope blossoms as brothers and sisters and as husbands and wives. In this way, Adam and Eve begin to create from the point of giving birth to their children, just as Heavenly Father began his creation from the point of experiencing love of a couple. In this way, we achieve the position of substantial creators; from the position of horizontal creators, we give birth to our children. This is what children are. In giving birth to them, we are making the third creators." (263-148,1994.8.21)

The Ancestor Liberation is on March 26th at 10 AM.

The True Parents Day Celebration starts Tuesday March 28th at 7 AM.

We are looking for volunteers to be attendance couples (lining the way for the King and Queen to enter at each of the events). You will need to bring your white holy robe and gloves and be there and hour before the event, i.e. 9 AM on March 26th and 6 AM on March 28th. If you can do this, please email me at doritsmith 7@ gmail.com.

The next Zoom call open to parents, candidates, and advocates will be on Monday April 10th from 5 PM to 7 PM EST. Send me your email at <u>doritsmith7@ gmail.com</u> if you want to attend and I will send out invitations just before the call.

The Family Summer Camp & Matching Blessing Workshop, including couples education, will be from August 13th to August 20th at Camp Daddy Allen in Pennsylvania.

Have a wonderful day!

~Dorit Smith